
    

 

 
 
 
 
 
Committee Members:  
  X Traver, Susan – Chairperson  
      Kelley, Ross abs. excused 
  X Van Voorhis, Ken  
  X Pendergraft, Lauren  
  X Sumner, Nick  
  X Wright, Chris 
      Candace Mumm – Council Liaison 

Also present: 
Park Board: 
Randy Cameron, 
 
 
Parks Staff: 
Leroy Eadie  
Garrett Jones 
Bruce Wright 
Al Vorderbrueggen 
Jon Moog 
Jason Conley 
Fianna Dickson 
 

Lori Harvey 
Garrett Jones 
Tony Madunich 
 
 
Guest(s): 
Stephanie Zimmerman 
    in for Candace Mumm 

 

Summary 

• Motion to approve the low bid proposal for construction of Howard Street Bridge South, not to 
exceed $4,737,101.50, by T. LaRiviere Equipment & Excavation, Inc., Athol, Idaho, passed 
unanimously. 

• Leroy Eadie stated that the finalized 2017 proposed budget was extended out to July and August 
meaning the Committee Chairs will present to the Finance Committee on September 6th with 
Park Board approving the budget in October. 

• Mr. Eadie went over the numbers for the different Funds on the 2017 Proposed Budget.  
Riverfront Park will be tapping into the revenue stabilization to offset shortage in revenue as 
2017 will be the toughest year for RFP.  Mr. Eadie will be proposing an amendment next month 
by adding a Parks Planning budget, assuring the Committee that the overall numbers will not 
change dramatically.  Mr. Eadie would like to create a new, non-exempt, position that would be 
equivalent to a Senior Planner or Senior Engineer who will run the Parks and Planning unit as 
well as fit within our budget. 

• Bruce Wright went over the June financials. 
• Jason Conley informed the Committee that the Webstore software request in on hold pending 

an opinion by outside consultant, Intrinium.  A Capital Program Software vendor has been 
selected and waiting approval by the Mayor’s Cabinet.  Currently waiting for the pilot of Accela 
software to be completed.  Work is continuing on a replacement system for Class Software and 
IT is aware of the urgency in this matter. 

 
 

 

 

The next regularly scheduled meeting is August 9, 2016, at 3:00 p.m. in City Hall Conference Room 
2B 

 

Special Meeting of the Spokane Park Board 
Finance Committee Minutes 

Tuesday, July 12, 2016, 3:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m. 
City Hall Conference Room 2B 

808 W. Spokane Falls Blvd., Spokane, Washington 
Leroy Eadie – Parks & Recreation Director 

 



MINUTES 

The meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. by Chairperson, Susan Traver. Introductions were 
made.  
 
Action Items:  
Approval of Low Bid Proposal for Construction of Howard Street Bridge South. 
Garret Jones discussed the project with the Committee explaining that the funds would be coming from 
the Bond as well as $100,000 +/- from Utilities that would cover the 18-inch utility water main and have 
an approximate 14 month duration.  Mr. Jones explained that six bids were received last Monday of 
which 3 bids were under or within the engineered estimate.  The Engineer’s estimate was 
$5,068,894.10 and T. LaRiviere Equipment & Excavation, Inc. out of Athol, Idaho came in at 
$4,737,101.50, including tax.  Engineering Services did review and after consulting Mike Brower who 
worked with the contractor, recommended approval of the contract. Review with the Legal Department 
also confirmed that the contractor’s bid must stay true for a 30 day period and covered the formal 
process for protest.   
 
Motion to approve the low bid proposal for construction of Howard Street Bridge South, not to exceed 
$4,737,101.50, by T. LaRiviere Equipment & Excavation, Inc., Athol, Idaho, was given by Lauren 
Pendergraft 
Seconded by Ken Van Voorhis 
Motion passes unanimously 
 
 
Discussion Items:  
1. 2017 Proposed Budget –Leroy Eadie stated that the Finalized 2017 proposed budget was extended 

out to July and August meetings which means the Committee Chairs will present to the Finance 
Committee on September 6th with Park Board approving the budget in October. Not having many 
citizen comments in the past, it was decided to combine both the citizens comment period and the 
presenting the proposed budget within the same month thus allowing more time within the 
Committees.  This will also give Mark Buening, the new Budget/Finance Director, starting 
September 1st, a little time to catch up.   Susan Traver summed it up by saying it really just gives us 
another month in Committees by essentially presenting to the Park Board and receiving citizen 
comments during the same time.   
Mr. Eadie reiterated the numbers for the different Funds on the 2017 Proposed Budget that the 
Committee had gone over in May.  We’re proposing an overall $20,312.328 budget from the 
expenditure side and a fairly close number of $20,344.137 from the revenue side.  Riverfront Park 
will be tapping into the revenue stabilization to offset shortage in revenue as 2017 will be the 
toughest year for RFP.  Ms. Traver requested that the Committee review the policy that covers 
accessing the revenue stabilization fund balance at next month’s meeting.   Mr. Eadie recommended 
that at the end of the year we add to the revenue stabilization fund using excess fund balance. 
Bruce Wright was tasked with using pass actuals and not proposed budgets.  
Leroy Eadie continued by acknowledging Parks and Recreation reorganization and created Parks 
Planning unit which is led by Garrett Jones.  There’s success with the model, not only with the 
redevelopment project but also other Parks planning projects. Friday, staff will meet and develop a 
2017 proposed budget for Parks Planning.  It will be structured like Urban Forestry with its own 
budget even though it’s not a department.  All of the Capital budget, currently in Parks Operation, 
will go into the Parks Planning budget because they’re going to manage all our Capital Outlay, 6-
year Capital Pro-planning; all those things.  Mr. Eadie is going to propose a big amendment next 
month by adding the Parks Planning budget, assuring the Committee that the overall numbers will 
not change dramatically.  The bottom line will look the same but will be doing some reorganization.  



Susan Traver asked if another full time employee (FTE) will be added with Mr. Eadie stating either 
that or re-assigning another FTE that’s within our budget.  Mr. Eadie would like to create a new, 
non-exempt, position that would be equivalent to a Senior Planner or Senior Engineer who will run 
our Parks and Planning unit.  Mr. Eadie continued by reviewing the Golf Fund stating nothing is 
really changing although internally there’s talk of possibly increasing fees at or less than the increase 
this year.   

 
Standing Report Items:  
1. June Financial Report – Bruce Wright went over the financials starting with Urban Forestry stating 

both revenue and expenditures show favorable.  Recreation shows favorable revenue but 
unfavorable expenditures with the overall favorable. Riverfront Park although expenditures show 
favorable, revenue was not, leaving the overall unfavorable.  Park Operations revenue and 
expenditures are favorable with the overall favorable.  Administration shows unfavorable revenue 
and unfavorable expenditures with overall unfavorable.  Park Fund shows revenue as unfavorable, 
revenue favorable with overall favorable.  Golf Fund has a favorable revenue as well as expenditure 
with overall favorable. 

  
2. Information Technology Project Plan Update – Jason Conley proceeded to inform the Committee 

that the Webstore software request in on hold pending an opinion by outside consultant Intrinium.  
Intrinium is being brought in as a PCI (Payment Card Industry) compliance expert.  The City is 
currently undergoing an audit regarding PCI compliance. 

 
A Capital Program Software vendor has been selected.  The process is now that all software has to 
be approved by Mayor’s Cabinet before the contract can be signed.  Once approved, contract 
negotiations will begin; looking at late fall roll-out. 
 
Park Board Members were reminded about their password resets.  Angel Spell is waiting for the pilot 
of Accela software to be completed.  Work is continuing on a replacement system for Class Software.  
IT is aware of the urgency in this matter. 
 
 

Contract Items from Other Committees: This item was not discussed.  
1. Recommend Approval of Contract in the amount of $50,002 (plus any quoted additional cost) with 

Heritage Roofing and Construction for re-roof Manito Office Building 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Meeting adjourned at 4:22 p.m.  
The next regularly scheduled meeting is August 9, 2016, at 3:00 p.m. in City Hall Conference Room 
2B. 







































Information Technology Projects 

Status Report July 12, 2016 

 

Golf Software: 

• Webstore software request is on “hold” pending an opinion by outside consultant 
Intrinium.  Question involves if fully-encrypted credit card data, stored on a City 
server usurps PCI (Payment Card Industry) compliance status.  City is currently 
undergoing an audit regarding PCI compliance.  The pass mark is 100% to be 
compliant.  It’s unknown, the repercussions for not being fully compliant.  
 

Capital Program Software: 

• Software vendor has been selected to provide a capital program software 
solution to the City.  This recommendation will be forwarded to Mayor’s Cabinet 
for approval.  Once approved, contract negotiations will begin.  Expect a late fall 
roll-out. 
 

Board Member Computers/e-mail accounts/file storage:  

City of Spokane Park Board Member e-mail accounts automatically expire every 3-
months.   Passwords must be reset, before the date they expire.  Expiration dates are 
being tracked to provide the Board appropriate notification.   A list will be emailed to 
your with your next expiration date. 

 
Urban Forestry Tree Permits: 
 

• Urban Forestry waiting to pilot the Accela software –hopefully by end of summer 
of 2016. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Replacement system for Class Software: 
 

• IT and Parks continue meeting to shape project scope, management and focus 
of a new software system.  Met with Eric Finch, Chief Innovation and Technology 
Officer June 27th, with the intent of reviewing problem statement(s); identifying 
the processes used to capture revenues in Parks and Recreation; and 
acknowledging current system “gaps”. Outcomes of this workshop will assist 
Parks in finding a new point of sale system that: 

• Increases revenue 
• Improve customer service 
• Increases staff capacity 
• Facilitates timely financial information 
• Eliminate barriers associated with 6 separate software systems. 
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